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ALL ITEMS FOR INCLUSION IN THE OCT/NOV EDITION OF THE NEWSLETTER SHOULD BE SENT TO: 

gerryhornerkpc1@gmail.com BY NOVEMBER 15TH PLEASE 

Community Speedwatch (CSW) is a       
national initiative where members of local 
communities join with the support of the 
Police to monitor speeds of vehicles using 
speed detection devices.  

Vehicles exceeding the speed limit are    
referred to the Police with the aim of
educating drivers to reduce their speeds.  
In cases where education is blatantly  
ignored and evidence of repeat or 
excessive offences is collated         
enforcement and prosecution follow.   
CSW Online is working on behalf of the Police and communities to         
organise and coordinate CSW activity. Speeding is not just a local       
phenomenon - neither is Speedwatch. 

Volunteers receive appropriate training, and are supported by neighbour-
hood policing team (NPT) staff. The scheme aims to cater for the problem 
of real or perceived speed related offending, and through partnership with 
the community it is to be used in circumstances that are necessary,       
justifiable and proportionate in order to: 

• Reduce death and injury on the roads
• Improve the quality of life for local communities
• Reduce the speed of vehicles to the speed limit
• Increase public awareness of inappropriate speed

Speedwatch activity is not about interfering with neighbours' behaviour; it 
is a proactive solution to improve the safety and quality of life for every-
one in the community.  The Parish Council has arranged for the speed-
watch scheme to start in Kilham so if you would like to be a volunteer 
please contact the Clerk - kilhamparishcouncil@gmail.com for further    
information. 

mailto:gerryhornerkpc1@gmail.com
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KPFA Bonfire 
& Fireworks 

 Kilham Playing Fields
Gates Open 5.30pm 

          Bonfire lit 6.30pm 

&



All Saints’, Kilham 

Love in a Shoe box 2019 

Please join our community in again 
sending small Christmas presents 
in the form of shoe boxes filled with 
gifts for some of the poorest  
children in the world, via the 
Jacob’s Well.  

Based in Beverley for over 30 years, Jacob’s Well delivers 
medical and humanitarian aid to some of the poorest, war-torn 
parts of the world.  www.jacobswellappeal.org/shoe-boxes 

What can I put in a Shoe box? 
Small items of clothing - caps, hats, scarves, socks  
Toiletries – toothpaste, soap, flannels  
Stationery – Pens, pencils, paper, colouring books     
Small toys, play jewellery, solar calculator, wind-up torch, 
candles  

Please no sweets, 
chocolates, medicines or 
money. 

If you want to wrap the box and lid 
separately even better!   It helps to 
put a on label noting the age and 
sex of the child it is intended for.   
Bring to All Saints’ OR deliver to 
Kilham School Reception before 
17th Nov OR phone 420077. 
Your gifted shoe boxes will be 
blessed at 11:00 am service on  
Sunday 17th Nov. 

http://www.jacobswellappeal.org/shoe-boxes


Kilham Church of England (V.C) Primary School 
Millside, Kilham, Driffield, East Riding of Yorkshire, YO25 4SR 

     Tel/Fax: 01262 420214 

     Email: kilham.primary@eastriding.gov.uk 

    www.kilhamschool.co.uk 

 Headteacher: Mr R Palmer 

Dear Villagers, 

Welcome back to another school year, my first full year at Kilham C of E 
Primary School. From the stories that the children are telling me about 
the summer holidays, it sounds like lots of families have spent time at the 
beach, eaten buckets full of ice cream, enjoyed building waterslides,  
travelled to foreign lands and had fun camping up and down the country. 
Everybody at Kilham C of E Primary School hopes that all of the villagers 
had the best summer and enjoyed the good weather. 

Even though school was closed to children over the holiday's work was 
happening on-site to support our site's security, we also had our mobile 
classroom painted inside and out to improve the learning environment for 
class 5. 

School Games Mark 2018-2019 

Over the summer holidays, after a rigorous application process where the 
school had to show evidence of sporting achievements in the four 
categories below, the school has been awarded a Silver School Games 
Mark Award. 

 Participation - how many young people at your school are being
engaged in sporting activity?

 Competition - how many different sports are being played and how
many competitions are being entered?

 Workforce - how many pupils are involved in leadership activities
alongside taking part in competitions?

Clubs - how many local links does your school have with clubs or 
establishments from the area? 

Well done to all of the staff but especially Mrs Dean (formerly Mrs 
Atkinson) for her dedication and commitment to sport not just at Kilham 
School but within the Driffield Area. Can I also say a massive thank you 
to our families for the ongoing support and encouragement you give your 
children to recognise the benefits of keeping active and engaging in 
competitive sports. Go Kilham! 

mailto:kilham.primary@eastriding.gov.uk
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Tesco Bags of Help Winners 

As well as our exciting School Games  
Mark news, the school also found out  
over the summer holidays that we were a winner through the Tesco 
Bags of Help Scheme. Thank you to all of the families and friends of 
families from the village who voted at the tills for the work that the 
school will be doing across the school with reading. We came second 
during the voting process and will be in the Wold Weekly this week    
receiving our cheque from Tesco for £2000. This money will be used to 
enhance the reading stock that we have for children who are still   
working on developing their phonic knowledge. If you are interested in 
coming into school as a reading volunteer please give us a ring. 

Over the coming weeks the school will be involved in several local    
activities to which you are all invited. 
Thursday 3rd October 2019 2.00pm. Children from across the school 
will be involved in a harvest service at All Saints Church Kilham. 
Monday 11th November 2019 11.00am. Year 6 children will be working 
with members of the parish council to place wooden crosses to 
commemorate Armistice Day at All Saints Church Kilham. Children will 
also spend a minute in silence to remember all those who have lost 
their lives in conflicts across the world. 
Mr Palmer

Lifestyle—SSR 

We have set up a lifestyle team called SSR. Life-
style is a scheme set up by Humberside Police for 
young people to take on a community
challenge.  Our team has noticed that all the dog 
poo being left in fields is an issue in Kilham.    

We have raised enough money to buy a poo bag 
dispenser – thank you to everyone who bought a 
raffle ticket at the Old Star pub quiz in August.   

This dispenser will be fitted near the footpath to Bracey Bridge, near to 
the new bin provided by the Parish Council, that will be sited on
Bakehouse Lane.  You can’t have missed the signs we’ve put up 
around the village too!  Please use the bags and bins and keep our 
village clean. Signed  SSR 

(Shaw, Savile, Rawson) 



Kilham Playing Fields Association 

Kilham Multi Terrain 10k, Sunday 13th October, 10am-12pm 

Thank you to those locally who have entered already and to those business 
who have offered sponsorship so far—Bee Health, The Old Star, Field and   
Forage.  We are still looking for marshals if anyone would like to volunteer      
to support the success of the event. Anyone interested, please contact any   
of the KPFA team. 
We also need plenty of spectators lining the route and cheering the runners 
on.   Field and Forage will be up at the Playing Fields offering hot food and    
refreshments whilst you cheer runners across the finish line. 
Competitors from across Yorkshire have entered so what better way to       
promote the beautiful village and area we live in and our strong community 
spirit.  In the coming weeks, advance notice signs for the ERYC Highways      
Authority approved road closures will be erected around the route 
Roads subject to temporary rolling road closures from 10am: Dark Lane, 
Middle St, Church Street, Church Lane, North Back Lane, Langtoft Rd,  
Thwing Rd, Burton Rd.  We will endeavour to keep disruption to a      
minimum throughout.  Please adhere to the signs and closures throughout 
the duration as this will allow us to hold similar events in the future. 



Next Event 
Kilham Bonfire and Fireworks  Fri 1st Nov 

Gates open, bar and hot food and drinks from 5.30pm
Fire Lit at 6.30pm 

(See poster for details)

Latest additions 

Liz Sellers’ application for a pack from the Woodland Trust of 105 
Or-chard Fruit Saplings has been successful. Due to arrive in 
November we will be planting these up at the Playing Field. Any 
volunteers with spades will be gratefully welcome to join us. Best get 
polishing up on those fruit pie, cider and gin recipes in anticipation of 
bumper crops in the future.  This will become part of the plan for the 
wildlife walk around the field next year.
We are also looking at installing a willow den play area attraction 
throughout Winter.  Both should provide welcome additions for you and 
your families to enjoy for years to come. 
For further information or to volunteer for any aspect of our events 
please contact Nicola Knaggs 07765932387, Liz Sellers 07894202806 
or Kate Albutt 07850256764.  Like and follow our facebook page Kilham 
Playing Fields Association for more information 

Kilham Parish Council 

At the parish council meeting this week, our guest speaker was Mr 
Wayne Goodwin the Community Speed Watch Coordinator from    
Humberside Police. He gave an interesting talk on the Speedwatch 
initiative which allows local residents to be trained to use the speed 
radar, the information they collate is then passed onto the speed watch 
team who can take appropriate action with the speeding motorist.  

To date a small team of volunteers have put their names down to be 
trained but if you wish to be involved please email the clerk at      
kilham-parishcouncil@gmail.com with your details.  

Indoor Bowling 

The new season of indoor bowling starts at Kilham Village Hall on 
Friday 11th October at 7pm. The session is for two hours and new 
members with or without experience are very welcome and bowls can 
be provided if necessary. For further information contact Jean Wilson 
on 01262 420664. 

mailto:kilhamparishcouncil@gmail.com
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Ray's Voices 

It's getting serious.... we are sounding 

like 'pro's' and time is of the essence!  

Seven weeks to our first gig of the new 

season and rehearsals are underway for

the first of our 3 concerts before Christmas!  It is the East Coast Festival of 

Choirs and Voices 2019 in Christ Church, Bridlington on Saturday         
2 November.  We sang this festival last year and surprised ourselves with 

the standard we achieved!  The venue is fantastic acoustically, we sang 

well and had great feed-back.  The event is open to the public and there 

are other choirs to enjoy and refreshments are available, so please feel 

able to come and support us and enjoy the event. We are performing  

after lunch, so get there early for a good seat. 

The new session started in September, and has brought good news and 

bad news!  The bad news is that there seems to be a number of     

members suffering from various health issues but with hopes of 
attending soon. We wish them well on their road to recovery.  The good 

news is that we have a number of new members, in particular, MEN 

(much sought after by choirs)!  We lost two of our stalwarts earlier this

year, Matthew Porter and Andy Shaw, due to relocation.  Their

departure left us thin on the ground in the tenor and bass sections.  

However, that has been rectified with three new male members, so we are 

now boasting a strong line-up in all parts.     

As mentioned in the last edition of Kilham News, our traditional 'Concert 

for Christmas' is on Thursday 5th December in All Saints' Church, here 

in Kilham.  Tickets remain at £5, including light refreshments, 

(accompanied children up to 12 - Free). and will be available from the 

middle of November from choir members or call the Choir Administrator, 

Lynne Beebe, on 421912 if you need any other information. Two days 

after this concert, on Saturday 7th December, we will be singing at the 

Rotary Club of Bridlington's, 'Festival of Christmas Trees', in St John 

Burlington Methodist Church, St John’s Street (opp Brighams) in        

Bridlington.  Another not-to-miss event to put in your diary! 

Seven weeks to our next concert..... if you're thinking about joining us, 

it's not too late.  Make sure you come to The Old Star for a 7:30pm start 

next Thursday. 



Dear Friends 

I’m back! Earlier in the year it didn’t look like I’d be writing here again (or 
anywhere else for that matter)  

You may well have heard but after a game of squash at Bridlington lei-
sure centre my heart stopped; but, thanks to some brilliant staff and an 
on-site defibrator, I got to hospital. After a few weeks there, a spot of 
open-heart surgery and some careful rehabilitation, here I am telling the 
tale and enjoying life. Things have gone really well on the rehabilitation 
front and I’m feeling pretty much like my old self (I’ve cut back on the 
squash though) 

There are so many people I want to say thank you to (I could fill the 
whole Kilham News telling you of the kindness and support I’ve had) but 
perhaps I should start here by saying a huge thanks to all you village 
folk who through your lovely words, thoughts, cards and prayers (which 
worked by the way!) have sustained me through a tricky time. Also it’s 
been so heartening for me to see all at church not just keeping the show 
on the road but continuing to grow and care for our community. 

I’ll keep taking it easy for a while but put me back on the radar, feel free 
to get in touch and, God willing, your vicar will be firing on all cylinders 
soon 

Every blessing, 

Glyn 

Services and Events 

October 

6th  11am 

13th 8.45am 

20th 11am 

27th 11am 

Harvest festival 

Holy Communion (Book of Common Prayer) Holy 

Communion 

Holy Communion: Joint benefice service; all welcome 

ALL SAINTS CHURCH SERVICES 
AND EVENTS   01262 420313 

Churchwardens 
Sue Dawson 01377 259068 
Pam Barker 01262 420652 



Our Harvest Festival service is on Sunday the 6th of October at 11am; 
this will be followed by The Parish Lunch at 1pm in the marquee at The 
Star Inn. It is a very happy occasion where we enjoy lovely local harvest 
food. Everyone most welcome to come and join us. Tickets available 
from Pam or Sue on the above telephone numbers, church members 
and The Star Inn.  

November 

3rd 11am Morning Prayer 

10th 8.45am Holy Communion (Book of Common Prayer) 

11am Act of Remembrance at the war memorial 

17th 11am Holy Communion 

24th 10am Grindale: Joint benefice Holy Communion 

Mid-week peace 

Every Wednesday at 12 noon there is a short service/reflection and 
time out of our busy lives. Please come along, a friendly welcome 
awaits, you even get coffee and tasty treats.  

Community Lunches: 

Our lunches continue to be very popular and we are delighted that our 
numbers are growing. We would love to see even more of you so come 
along to the next monthly lunch where you can enjoy our delicious 
home cooked food and friendly company. We are also looking for more 
waiters & waitresses to join our team. Lunches are held in the Village 
Hall on the second Tuesday of each month at 12pm – come along and 
you will be warmly welcomed. Should you require transport or further 
details, please call Pam on 01262 420652, or Liz on 01262 420737.  

Bingo 
Kilham Village Hall 

Tuesday 15th October 2019 
In Aid of Kilham Community Lunch 

Everyone Welcome 
For more information contact 

Marie—01262 420777

Many thanks to all who supported the bingo on 28th June—We raised 
£161 and well done to Stuart Kennedy for running the Great North Run 
in aid of prostate cancer.



There isn’t a formal WI meeting in August but we did have a fantastic 
treasure hunt round the village.  It didn’t help that it poured it down with 
rain but those that completed it really enjoyed it.  Thanks to Anne for  
organising the clues.  This was followed by a delicious afternoon tea 
at The Star where Louise was presented with the prize for getting the 
most clues right – 49 out of 50!  Several ladies attended the Hutton 
Cranswick WI Strawberry Tea and others went to the cinema in 
Bridlington.   
At the September meeting we were entertained by Paul Robinson – The 
Laughing Gardener.  He told us about poisonous plants and then asked 
for a volunteer to taste a mystery liquid he had brought along.  Denise 
bravely stepped up to the mark and was happy to find the mixture  
contained banana, strawberry and blueberry.   This month we went to 
the cinema in both Beverley and Bridlington to see Sometimes Always 
Nev-er, Downton Abbey and Some Like It Hot.  There was also an 
afternoon tea at The Stove in Cranswick. 
The speaker in October is Carol Wright talking about Project Linus and 
in November we hope to have a Christmas Craft meeting. 
Kilham WI meets the 2nd Tuesday of the month (except August) in the 
Village Hall at 7.15pm. We usually have a social event every month too.   
If you would like to come along to any of our meetings you will be made 
most welcome.  We had nine visitors in September.  For more details 
ring Christine on 420105 or Shirley on 420650. 

Kilham Craft and Chat Group would like to invite new members to bring 
along and share their crafts and possibly learn new ones. If you are new to 
the area, it’s a great opportunity to meet fellow crafters and chat over a 
cup of tea or coffee. We meet in the Kilham Methodist Church Hall on the 
first Monday of each month from 1.30pm - 3.30pm. For further details 
contact Jackie on 07775716112.  



KILHAM VILLAGE LOTTERY 

Draw Date: SATURDAY 27
TH 

JULY 2019 

Draw Date: SATURDAY 31
ST

 AUGUST 2019 

For anyone new wishing to have a number/s or if you require any further 
information or have any queries please contact Louise McKie on 01262 
421804 or Marie Sheader on 01262 420777 or email 
kilhamvl2017@gmail.com  Numbers are 50p each per month and you 
can hold as many numbers as you wish. The next draw is on Saturday 
28th September 2019. Please ensure you have paid either Marie or by 
Standing Order by this date otherwise unfortunately your number/s will 
not be put in the draw. 

FRACKING/DRILLING IS STILL HAPPENING 
And not that far away... 

Whilst the subject remains very quiet locally, if you are not aware, drilling 
for Oil/Gas is ongoing only 20 miles south of Kilham at West Newton. If 
they find anything, Rathlin Energy have permission to drill at least two 
more wells near Sproatley and Burton Constable Hall. The operator has 
PEDL permits (Petroleum Exploration and Development Licence) to  
extend their activities to 241,000 acres of East Yorkshire - this could 
easily be us next along with the rest of the local area! Large quantities 
of Hy-drochloric Acid are being pumped down to dissolve the rocks to 
release any oil and gas to ascertain viability. This would be repeated 
many times over if operations are expanded. The drill pipe goes 
through our underground water supplies... Any damage to this would no 
doubt have disastrous effects for us all...  

Please think about what is being done. Are you happy with the potential 
effects of such industrialisation of our countryside? 

For further info please see: - 

 http://www.frackfreeeastyorkshire.com 

Or email keepkilhamfrackfree700@gmail.com 

1
ST

 PRIZE MRS SHEILA LITTLEWOOD (377) £50.00 

2
ND

 PRIZE MR PETER MIDDLEWOOD (173) £30.00 

3
RD

 PRIZE MRS BRENDA CHANDLER (222) £15.00 

1
ST

 PRIZE MRS ELIZABETH MCLEAN (71) £50.00 

2
ND

 PRIZE MRS SONJA GREAVES (137) £30.00 

3
RD

 PRIZE MR ANTHONY SMITH (563) £15.00 

mailto:kilhamvl2017@gmail.com
http://www.frackfreeeastyorkshire.com
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St Paul’s Methodist 

Our minister is Rev N Bentley 01262352733.   
Stewards Sue Harrison 07432303250 Ruth 
Rawson 01262 420692 and Sylvia Foster.   

Services are held every Sunday morning at 
10.30am followed by coffee and   
biscuits.  Everyone very welcome. 

Our minister Rev N Bentley has undergone two bouts of surgery recently, 
so with hope and prayers he might be back at work in October. 

6th October Miss L Staveley 

13th October Rev Marie Dove 

20th October Scarborough Spa.  This is a large gathering from 3  
Methodist Circuits at 11am.  It should be very lively. 

27th October Rev N Bentley 

3rd November  Mr Bellamy 

10th November Remembrance Sunday this will be a short service starting 
at 10.15am led by Rev J Fisher.  We will meet at the war 
memorial at 10.55am. 

17th November Rev N Bentley with Sacrament 

24th November Mrs Sue Whittles. 

Brass Band Carol Service 

The Bridlington Excelsior Brass Band will lead the service at 6.30pm on 
Sunday 15th December.  This will be followed by light refreshments.  This 
is a lovely start to Christmas, all welcome. 

Kilham Baby and Toddler Group 

Calling all Mums, Dads & Carers, 

 We have a fantastic, fun-filled morning for babies and toddlers at the     
village hall in Kilham every Wednesday morning during term-time.   Why 

not come along and meet up with other 
parents and carers. Have a coffee while you

and your child make lots of new friends.  
For more information call  

Louise Burkinshaw   07976 892347 



New & Used Car and Van Sales 

Service & Repairs to all Vehicles Full 

Range of Diagnostic Capabilities 

4 x 4 Specialists 

Breakdown Recovery (not 24hrs) 

MOT Testing 

Tyres, Batteries & Exhausts 

Rix Fuel 

Wheel Alignment 

Friendly Service from Local People Established 1969 

We offer a range of used cars to suit every need and can source and supply 

virtually any new vehicle at competitive prices. 

Established over 40 years ago, G Boyes has grown into one of the area's 

most respected new and used car dealerships and service/ repair centres. 

We pride ourselves on our friendly, individual approach towards customer 

care and believe this is the reason so many of our customers 

come back again and again. 

All our vehicles are sold with a warranty and an MOT if required. 

To get the latest deals call now or explore the website. 

www.gboyes.co.uk, email peteboyes@gboyes.co.uk 

Mobile 07778230037 

 There is also a small shop within the garage, where you can buy 

everyday essentials, delicious snacks and Driffield & Wolds Weekly 

Newspaper. 

Our opening hours are: 

Mon-Friday 8 am to 6 pm 

Saturday 8 am to 4 pm 

Closed Sundays 



All aspects of building work covered from the removal of your old fireplace to 
the construction of a new focal point ‘bespoke fireplace’ in your home. Liners 
supplied and installed and all aspects of chimney work undertaken. 
We are proud to be able to offer a unique service with locally sourced, hand 
crafted products, provided to your specification and to a certified standard. 

We provide a complete local, reliable and 
friendly service at competitive prices.  Free 
estimates given and many local  references 
available.   

Most people know that chimneys need to 
be cleaned out but few of us think about it 
until a problem occurs, such as poor       
ventilation or chimney fire—to avoid this -  
Why not give us a call and let us give you a 
quote for having your chimney swept by a 
professional this month. 

Contact: Alvin 
01262 421896   0791 911 6141 

Alvin Ingham 
Property Maintenance 

HETAS Registered wood 

and multifuel stove 

installer and building 

contractor 



Kilham 

Halloween Party 
Do you dare to join in the fun and games?

Kilham Village Hall 

Wednesday 30th October 

5:30 - 7:30pm 

Tickets £3 each or 2 for £5 (under 1’s Free)  

See Gemma Fraser,The Star Inn or Boyes 

Garage




